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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSMakeItCount Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2016-17 school year is #HCSMakeItCount and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize a HCS student & staff member and a member of the Hardin County community at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSMakeItCount Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on October 20, 2016, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSMakeItCount Award for October 2016:

Waverly Williams, a Central Hardin High School senior, has earned the October 2016 Student #HCSMakeItCount award.  A 2016 Kentucky Governor’s Scholar, Waverly is a top-notch student who does well in the classroom in the many activities in which she leads and participates.  Her impact will be felt at Central Hardin, in our district and in our community for many years to come.  This is list of ways that Waverly helps to #HCSMakeItCount:
· Vice President of the Health Occupation Students of America Club

· Beta Club

· Spanish Club

· Y-Club

· Varsity Club

· Friends of Rachel Club

· Chair of the Health Occupation Students of America Club Fundraising Committee

· Volunteer at St. James Regional Catholic School and member of St. James Church

· Peer Tutoring at Central Hardin High School

· Babysitting

· Pageantry

· Feeding America Backpack Program

· Helping Hand of Hope Christmas Angel Program

· Ballet, specifically playing Clara in the Dance Center’s production of The Nutcracker

· Youth Rally for Life

· Sponsoring a child in Guatemala for the Christian Foundation for Children

· American Private Enterprise System

· St. James Rosary Guild

· Archaeological dig in Belize

· Various local food drives

Kevin Kolander, a 6th grade language arts teacher at James T. Alton Middle School, is hard to find during lunch because he is always sitting at tables and interacting with his students! 

He was named as the Barnes and Noble Teacher of the Year last year.  The students who voted for him for the award said, "Mr. Kolander doesn't let us give up nor does he give up on us.  When we don't understand, he finds a different way to explain things."  

Mr. Kolander also has delivered Thanksgiving baskets to families for the Lord's Supper Soup Kitchen and helped serve clients there.  He is also active in the Combat Veteran's Motorcycle Association by donating and collecting donations for homeless veterans, consolidating the donations into transition kits for the homeless veterans and has participated in several charity rides.

Regardless of the need, Mr. Kolander is always offering to lend a hand - often arriving early and leaving late - to help with various projects at school.  He is frequently found on Saturday's working on his lesson plans for the week which he communicates to students and parents in advance via the REMIND smart phone app.

Students and parents highly respect Mr. Kolander.  Jama Bennett, James T. Alton Middle School Principal says, “beyond a shadow of a doubt his passion for students and the relationships he creates with them will leave memorable impressions for many years to come.”

Fort Knox Federal Credit Union’s lists of donations and contributions are extremely long.  Fort Knox Federal Credit Union …

· Gives to countless athletic teams and to countless academic endeavors.  

· Employees donate innumerable hours to activities and school functions throughout each school year.  

· Sponsors immeasurable scholarships for students and given many, many students an avenue to attend a post-secondary institution.  

· A HCS Work Ethic Certification Partner.  They will interview any HCS Work Ethic Certification graduate who asks for an interview – not promising a job, but an interview that is a tremendous opportunity for our graduates.  

· Hires several Work Ethic Certification graduates and given them opportunities to attend college.  

· Sponsored the season at the Hardin County Schools Performing Arts Center for the last 14 years by supplying $10,000 allowing the PAC to give students a myriad of arts opportunities
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